HENDRUM ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY




                        A Small City with Big Dreams 

Regular Meeting of the Hendrum EDA

Monday, July 11, 2011

Hendrum Professional Building Board Room

Chairman Kolness called the regular meeting of the Hendrum EDA to order at 7:02 P.M.  Board members present:  M. Alm, P. Dukleth, J. Kolness, M. Smart, and S. Tommerdahl.  Also Present:  N. Kjersten, Secretary-Treasurer; C. Johannsen, Mayor.  Absent:  A. Nelson; and M. Person.

CITIZENS’ FORUM:  None.

CONSENT AGENDA and APPROVE AGENDA:  P. Dukleth moved, seconded by S. Tommerdahl to approve the minutes from the June 13, 2011 meeting.

S. Tommerdahl moved, seconded by M. Smart to approve the agenda.

REPORT OF OFFICERS & COMMITTEES:  Chairman’s Report:  No report.

Hendrum Rec Club:  S. Tommerdahl reported that the Rec Club is thinking about taking a break as there is a lack of participation from the community.  Discussion took place and will be reviewed at the regularly scheduled EDA Meeting in August.

Secretary-Treasurer’s Report:  Financial Report and Payment of Claims:  M. Alm moved, seconded by M. Smart to approve the Financial Report and pay approved claims in the amount of $256.43.

OLD BUSINESS:  160 Rice Street South Property:  Mayor Johannsen stated that Ziggler will be getting back to the City soon.  Mayor Johannsen asked the EDA to authorize Mayor Johannsen to have Ziggler take down the house as soon as Ziggler is available.

S. Tommerdahl moved, seconded by M. Alm to give Mayor Johannsen authority to have Ziggler take down the house located at 160 Rice Street South.

Fence Replacement:  No Update.

Grant:  S. Tommerdahl reported that the there was a meeting with the USDA and there is a strong possibility that the EDA will get the grant money within the next two years.  The grant will cover 35 percent of the expenses.  Paperwork is being completed for submission to the USDA.  

New Lots:  J. Kolness stated that the new website should show a sense of urgency to promote the new lots.  Discussion took place.

Vacant Downtown Lot: No Report.  
Free Lot Program:  Discussion took place on the Norman County Home Grant Program and how they provide gap financing.  Discussion also took place on the free lot program that the EDA had in place in 2005 and how the free lot program should be modified and used for various lots in Hendrum.  Modifications to the free lot program include:  Free Lot for Building, $10,000; removing Free City (Water, Sewer, Garbage) for one year, Waive Building Permit Fee, and 5 year Tax Abatement.  

S. Tommerdahl moved, then amended, to have the interior lots for sale for a set price of free with amendments to free lot program.

S. Tommerdahl moved, seconded by M. Alm to have the interior lots on a free lot program only with amendments made to the free lot program.

NEW BUSINESS:  
OTHER BUSINESS:  

ANNOUNCEMENTS:
July 11, 2011 – Regularly Scheduled EDA Meeting

August 8, 2011 – Regularly Scheduled EDA Meeting

Having no further business, the meeting adjourned at 8:00 P.M.

The above minutes are unofficial until approved at the next regular meeting of the Hendrum EDA on 

August 8, 2011.

Respectfully submitted,

    §_Nicole Kjersten​__
  EDA Secretary-Treasurer
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